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Here we go again.     But this year is really special.   Our 100th anniversary.   Let’s make the most of it.
Please note the anniversary year crest above.   It won’t replace the original crest but it will be used this year.   And the winner for the design of this crest was…drum roll…..

Véronique Meunier

What Has Been Happening Around Here?
It was very sad news to hear that Mickey Laughlin had passed away on September 20th.

A great guy and a really good curler.    Our sympathies to Dolores, Kerry, Erin, Coleen and Kelly.   He will be missed but our good memories of him will live on.

We also send our belated sympathies to JoAnn Berg whose mother died in August.
In July, we also lost former member Red Martin.   Red lived to be 100 years old.  I know he would have loved to be here with us this year as both he and our club came onto the scene in 1912.     Many of us will never forget the jokes he entertained us with at the retired men’s dinners.  

His wife and he were at home watching TV.  He had the remote and was switching back and forth between a fishing channel and the porn channel. 

She became more and more annoyed and finally said:  "For God's sake!    Leave it on the porn channel!    You already know how to fish!"  


Message from our President, Pierre Dufour

As I stated in the Welcoming Package forwarded to our current members in mid September, there has been considerable work done around the club since last spring.    I would like to send my thanks and the thanks of all members to:

Joe Balogh 

Bill Bedford

Judy Carson

Bob Carson 
  
 Rex Carson

Mike Dowd

Jim Doyle 

Jack Ford 


Ed Jones

Francine Jones   
Greg Kehoe  

Al Kmec

Claude Labrecque
Anne Mitchell

Our Board of Directors remains intact with the following changes: 
Cathy Hughes will continue to direct the Centennial Committee and has also 
      taken on the role of 2nd Vice President 

Erin Ryan has taken over House and Entertainment 

Bonnie Allen has taken over Membership and Marketing 

I am greatly honoured to be your president and appreciate the support that has been accorded to me.    
Let’s make our 100th anniversary a great year.
It’s not the minutes you spend at the table that puts on weight.   It’s the seconds.

100 Year Anniversary

Cathy Hughes, our Centennial Committee Chair, mentioned a number of things in the Welcoming Package that was distributed a couple of weeks ago.   They are worth repeating:
In November 2012, the Montreal West Curling Club will celebrate its 100th Anniversary. To celebrate this historic year, a number of events have been planned.
On Saturday, November 3rd, the club will host the 100th Aniversary Dinner.  This event has been dubbed as a “white glove” sit-down dinner complete with music, storytelling, a guest speaker and much more.    Guests will include representatives from the Canadian Curling Association, Curling Quebec and ARCM, as well as representatives of our provincial, and municipal governing bodies.    Many of our club’s “alumni” have expressed an interest in attending and catching up with curling buddies from years gone by.    More information will be available in the next few weeks. 
Each of the curling leagues has designated an event to commemorate the anniversary year.   

  .   The Day Mixed + 40 League will hold its Centennial Invitational Bonspiel in 
      November  
  .  The MWCC Ladies Centennial “Green and Gold” Bonspiel will take place in 
      February 
  .  The Day Ladies will host the “Centennial Year Dixie Clarke” Bonspiel in March   
  .  To round out the year of bonspiels, the Centennial Open Bonspiel will take place in 
     March 
 Add to this…

The Dominion - Quebec Provincial Championships

The weekend of October 26th - 28th will see Montreal West Curling Club hosting 23 teams from around the province who are competing for the Quebec Provincial Dominion Championships.

Curling will begin on Friday morning and end on Sunday afternoon with the team that will represent Quebec at the Dominion National championships later in the year.

All are welcome!

The Anniversary Planning Committee has been working hard to make this a memorable anniversary year.  I know we will be able to count on you, the members, to add to these memories. 
Do you know how to tell male pancakes from female pancakes?    The female pancakes are usually stacked.




Membership and Marketing 

Here’s a report from Bonnie Allen our Board representative:

Members are encouraged to access the Club's website (www.mtlwestcurl.org).    It has information about upcoming Club events, our leagues, the Club Calendar, Membership fees, the Welcome Package, the new Club jacket and the ROAR.

Open Houses were held Saturday and Sunday, September 29-30.     There is also an Open House, Monday, October 1st (6:30- 10:00 p.m.) which is the day this ROAR is scheduled to be out.  

We need new members.   Please do everything you can to encourage family and friends to join us in our year long fun at the club.  

Some may feel they will never be able to learn how to curl.   After watching some of us curl, they may change their mind.   Maybe they would like to try carpet bowling.   If they still are reluctant to test their athletic abilities, invite them to some of our social events instead.    

Ask them.   You may be surprised.   They may have been just waiting for the invitation.

Club Jackets
In the Welcoming Package you received, there was a description of the new club jackets.  

The cost of these jackets is $100.   With the jacket, you will also receive an anniversary pin.
If you are interested in purchasing a jacket, please contact Pierre Dufour at

pierredu1@sympatico.ca.
Calcutta
What!    Already!   We usually have this in February.  Well, it will still be in February.   Actually February 4-8.
Ed Jones asked me to let you know that he is running it this year.   As it is our 100th anniversary, he wants to make sure we have a full complement of teams this year.   Because of this, he wants you to mark your calendars NOW.    There are no other big events planned in the club that week.    So the only excuse for anyone missing the event is for activities planned outside of curling.   So don’t you dare schedule anything else for that week.  Forget that trip to Polynesia or Mexico.   Forget that skiing trip.   Do it some other time.   Set aside that time for the Calcutta.  
…..or…..be ready to face the wrath of Ed Jones.    And you don’t want to do that:
Ed was walking along the street one day when a young man rushed up to him and said, “Can you show me the quickest way to get to the hospital?”
Ed pushed him under a bus.
Messages from Match Chairman Kevin Alladin

Welcome back everybody!

In our centennial year, we are looking forward to some new and exciting curling events. We hope to increase participation in all events this year.  So come out and support our leagues and events!

Ladder Competitions (Tuesday and Thursday Evenings)

This year’s ladder competitions will run slightly different than in the past.   This year, the Past President’s will be a year-long competition taking place on Tuesdays, and the Grafton-Hunt competition will also be a year-long competition but taking place on Thursdays.
 Members are encouraged to play in one or both events, either on the same or on different teams (and at different positions).    We hope this change in format will encourage more
participation in our main club leagues.

Our ladder competitions are excellent ways to have some friendly competition during the week.    If you wish to sign up (as an individual or entire team), or if you need more information, please contact me - Kevin.Alladin@aero.bombardier.com 

Here are some late results from last spring:
In the Grafton-Hunt Playoffs:  
A Winners:
Rob Philion


A Finalists:
Brian Williams



Nick Backman




Marc Philion



Adam Freilich




Rob Williams



Alex Hall




Kevin Alladin



Kelly Gazdewich and Dylan Applebaum were alternates



on Alex Hall’s team. 

B Winners:
Joe Balogh


B Finalists:
Mike McKeown



Doug Allen




Cathy Hughes



Nick DiPietro




Mike Dowd




Wolf Linsenmeyer



Bob Carson




Nacy Gallant was an alternate on the Bob Carson team.

Congratulations everyone!


In the Club Championship:

Winners:
Hannah Augustine
    
Finalists:
Alex Patton




Kerry Laughlin



Steven Fagan




Anne Mitchell




Steve Holdaway




Debby Ship




Zack Wise




Ann Anderson (spared for Debby in one of their playoff games)  



Nice going to both teams and congratulations to Debby and her team….the first all female team to win our club championship.   

This grandmother was on the beach with her grandson.  The grandson was picking up sea shells in the shallow water when a big wave came in, picked him up and carried him out to sea.

“Oh please God.   Bring my grandson back to me.  Please!   Please!  I beg You.”

All of a sudden another big wave came onto shore and plopped her grandson at her feet.

The grandmother couldn’t believe her eyes.   She looked closely at her grandson then said,
“He had a hat You know.”

	
	
	
	
	

	Day Ladies
	
	
	

	Here is a wrap up report from Cathy Wardlaw:
Things will begin this year on October 3rd with the Opening Coffee Party.

Our new executive has been busy lining up an exciting season.  They deserve all our support and participation to ensure a successful season.   We also encourage everyone to get involved in celebrating our Centennial Activities.

Our 2011 season closed with our annual general meeting and a delicious dinner catered by Gilmore.   We also welcomed many of our carpet bowling and social member friends.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Here are the results of some late season competitions:
Queen Bee Winners




Memorial Winners
Ann Mitchell

Susan Leger Hussey




Joslyn Schultz

Nellie Tsonos





Carla Dempsey

Karen Hall Moon




Alice Homonko

Sandra Jones





Susan Uptam

Wanabee

Winners





Runners-up

Karen Fagen





Roberta Wood

Bonnie Allan





Mary Johnson

Marg Ford





M. B. Jeong

Cathy Hughes





Cathy Wardlaw

Spring Doubles

Section A Winners




Section B Winners
M. B. Jeong





Karen Drewery

Cathy Wardlaw




Wendy Yarnell

Tuesday Special Winners
Hille Viires

Karen Fagan

Linda Raza

Susan Upham

“Why are married women heavier than single women? 
“ Single women come home, see what's in the fridge and go to bed.   Married women 
    come home, see what's in bed and go to the fridge” 

Mixed Day Curling  
Kearns Competition
The season is about to begin.   There are 8 teams competing for the $10,000 winning team’s prize.
Centennial Bonspiel
The date is Wednesday, November 7th.    A big bash is planned to celebrate our 100th anniversary.     Invitations have already been mailed to local clubs and clubs as far away as Ontario.

Ray Dubrule is running the event.   Please do not hide behind the bar when he comes looking for volunteers to assist him during this important event.  
Interclub
Things are really looking up this year.   Undefeated so far!    Now if we could only delay the start of the interclub season, our undefeated streak could continue.  

Unfortunately, there are 4 interclub matches scheduled in October.   Sign-up sheets will be in the men's locker room at the beginning of this month.

There are 2 new clubs in the interclub schedule this year - Rosemere and  Mt. Bruno.    Should be easy pickings!   

Let’s look back at last season’s trophy winners:

Ken Kearns- 1st half

Dave Waters

Presented to the team that comes

 



Kevin Phalen

  first in league play in the first half




Rick Hughes




Mike Homonko
Jack Herold – 2nd half

Dave Waters

Presented to the team that comes first




George Tyson
 
 in league play in the second half




Jean-Marie Martin




Rick Hughes


Reg Wells’ Memorial

David Waters

Presented to the winner of the     Trophy:


George Tyson

  Kearns and Jack Herold league 




Jean Marie Martin
  play listed above




Rich Hughes
Neil Carbray Memorial
Paul Reaper

Winner of the 1st half playoffs

  Trophy


Eugene Fudge
              of the Kearns but loser of the club 





Gerry Sabourin
  championship game





Jacques Lacroix

Stan Chamber’s Cup 

Gloria Caron

Presented to the winner of the




Eugene Fudge
              2nd half Jack Herold playoffs




Gerry Sabourin
  and winner of the club 




Bob McDevitt 

  championship game
For the Club Championship, the winning teams from the Kearns and Jack Herold playoffs faced each other.    That’s OK until you look at the makeup of the two teams.  
Eugene Fudge and Gerry Sabourin were on both teams.    How do they face each other?    (Maybe they do it with mirrors.)
But hold it!  Club rules dictate that you must play for the first team that wins so Eugene and Gerry were stuck with…sorry….had to play with Jacques Lacroix.    (It should be noted that Jacques was just returning from a 2 month layoff after his operation.   I believe the operation was an attempt, unsuccessful I may add, to improve his curling strategy.)   
That left Bob McDevitt with only 2 players.   Hold it again.  Make that 1 player.   Gloria Caron had been away for the last 5 weeks of the season and wasn’t available.  

So Bob was alone.   Did he have to play with himself?   Let me reword that.  Did he have to throw 8 rocks, sweep each one and call the game too?   That would have been tough, even for Bob, so he was allowed spares.

Maureen Custy, Lindsay Crysler and Doug Allen reluctantly accepted Bob’s bribe to play for his team.  

Wouldn’t you know it?   This Spare Parts team won.   As spares, they won’t get their names on the trophy but they do have their names recorded in this ROAR.    Now which would you rather have?   Don’t answer that! 
Ist golfer: 
  Isn’t that a new putter?   What happened to the old one?

2nd golfe:r         It couldn’t swim.

Wednesday Evening House League/ Ligue du mercredi soir 
This league is open to all MWCC members and is aimed at curlers, experienced and green, wishing to hone their curling skills in a friendly and relaxed social setting. 

Curling is at 7:00 p.m. each Wednesday.

La ligue est ouverte à tous les membres du Club de curling de Montréal-Ouest, que vous soyez débutant ou un vétéran d’expérience.
Nos parties se jouent de 19h00 à 21h00 tous les mercredis.
He is so argumentative he won’t even eat food that agrees with him.

Entertainment
Here is a report from our new Entertainment Director,  Erin Ryan:

As I mentioned in the Welcoming Package, we are very excited to host the Bowser and Blue Night on Saturday, December 1, 2012.      
The comedic duo has been entertaining people for years and we are fortunate enough to have them perform at our club. 
Tickets will go on sale shortly so make sure you act quickly as this is sure to be an unforgettable event. 
Here are some notes from our outgoing Entertainment Director, Sandra Arseneault.

The Awards and Closing Dinner was held on Thursday May 3rd.    Those who could not attend missed an absolutely delicious dinner.   Caterer Clive Hughes offered salad, two excellent choices of Ritolo (pasta stuffed with spinach and ricotta cheese) and roasted chicken.  The vegetables were cooked to perfection.   Perks like chocolate sticks, that   complimented our dessert of crème caramel, made for the finishing touches.  Thank you to all who attended.

As some of you may recall, on June 16th,  our curling club participated in a DRAGON BOAT DISCOVERY DAY.    It was a Challenge/Fun Day with a threefold purpose:

   1.  Introduce everyone to a new sport. 
   2.  Bring curling awareness to those involved with this summer sport which could add 
        new members to our club. 
   3.  To help raise funds for Montreal’s very own Senior (40+) Women’s Dragon Boat 
        Team.  This team made its way to the International Competition in Hong Kong in 
        July of this year.
Like all events, participation and volunteering is part of what makes us a community.  The food was fantastic.  Mother Nature did her job.    I must admit, it was a bit of a steep learning curve but from the immediate feedback, everyone had a great day.   I would like to extend a very special thank you to the following people.

The Montreal West CC – first ever – Dragon Boat Team 2012!
Members





Family and Friends
Pierre Dufour





Sarah Cooperman

Doug Hunter





Isobel MacKay

Janet Walpole





Manon Quintal

Dominique Jean




Peter Fontaine

Genevieve Lemieux




Richard Fontaine

Veronique Meunier




Nicole Fontaine

Frederic Fabry





Melanie Fontaine

Angela Geoffredo




Mahmar Kazemi

Pat (P.K.)  MacWilliam



Victoria Henbury

Velda Lulic





Annie Piggott

Anna Grafton

Sandra Arseneault

A special mention to Annie Piggott who made this possible. 

Thank you Joe Wroblewski for making a CD of our adventure.  And of course, a special mention to members who came out to cheer us on!  

In July 2012 (Hong Kong) The Montreal Senior (40+) Women’s Team won Gold and are the reigning  WORLD CHAMPIONS!     You can go to their site for photos:  

http://dragonboatwomen.com/english.htm.     I am hoping to send some photos to the club website so you can see our Montreal West team in action.

One final note from your outgoing Enterainment Director -  As one who enjoys volunteering, I wish to thank everyone for the experience.  In return, my thank you to you was to bring to fruition your comedy night for the Centennial year by recruiting Bowser and Blue.   I’m sure we will all support Erin Ryan in her new adventures during the Centennial year.

Have a great year.  

Things your mother taught you:  

Contortionism:   “Will you look at the dirt on the back of your neck!”

Circle of Life:
     “I brought you into this world, and I can take you out.”


Anticipation:
    “Just wait until we get home.”

Junior Curling

Here is a report from Trish Dempsey:
After a fantastic 2011-12 season, including several teams competing in out-of-province spiels (such as Quebec City and Schenectady, NY), we are hoping to have an even bigger and more successful Junior program this year.    Practices are being planned, the 
Myke Wilder in house league is being scheduled and we are on the hunt for interclub and circuit spiels to participate in. 

Stay tuned for more Junior news once the season is underway - total number of participants for the season, bonspiel updates, and maybe even a few fundraisers! 

If you know any young prospects, feel free to have them come and give it a try (Saturdays 11:30 a.m. to12:30 p.m.), and our experienced coaches will ensure their first experience on the ice is a great one!
Here is the executive for this season and the people you can contact for information:

Chair Michel Jean (514-694-8494 or micheljean59@sympatico.ca) 

Little Rocks Mark Watson (514-488-5943 or A050@sympatico.ca) 

Big Rocks Trish Dempsey (514-489-0152 or trish.dempsey@hotmail.com) 

Treasurer Janet Walpole (514-246-8099 or janet.walpole@sympatico.ca) 

Secretary/Membership Gloria Toteda (450-462-2213 or glowcan@netzero.com)
I never repeat gossip so please listen carefully the first time.  
Provincial Junior Coordinator Position Created

“As of September 1st 2012, M. Kevin Alladin will be responsible for the coordination of junior curling in the province of Quebec.   Well known in curling circles, Kevin successfully ran the junior program at the ARCM (Association régionale de curling de Montréal) for many years.
Reporting to the Director General, the provincial junior coordinator will be in charge of planning and coordinating championships, tournaments and circuits (CPCJ) sanctioned by Curling Quebec.
He will set up the calendar and determine the format of qualifications and competitions at the novice, juvenile, junior, Jeux du Québec, Canada Games, collegiate and university levels. 
Kevin will insure that the format, rules and regulations for each event are clearly defined and communicated to all participants and organising committees.
With the goal of satisfying the needs of young curlers at all levels, the provincial junior coordinator will interact on a regular basis with the members of the junior committee, the provincial coach, the director of competitions, coaches across the province, regional junior coordinators and Curling Quebec’s executive assistant.
To insure maximum collaboration and communication with all the contributors to junior curling, Kevin will organise meetings at which everyone will be asked to share their experience, their successes, opinions and projects.
Junior curling development is very important to Curling Quebec. The arrival of someone as experienced, engaged and dynamic as Kevin Alladin with contribute significantly to the growth of junior curling in our province. “
Congratulations Kevin and good luck with your assignment.

Wilkinson

Curling will begin October 5th.

Congratulations to Team Walpole for winning this past season.   They will be representing Montreal West in the ARCM Mix which will be held at Montreal West this year.     Here were the winners:



Dale Huston
Brian Williams
Janet Walpole
Zackary Wise 
Nice going champs!
Green Singles
In the finals Lauren Barrett lost to  Kristina Aourousseau.    
Congratulations Kristina.

My wife and I decided we don’t want children. 
 If someone wants them, we’ll drop them off tomorrow.  

Carpet Bowling

Here’s a report from PK about results of last season final:  


Winners:
Margaret McLaughin

Runners up:
Evelyn Leheron




Irene Darrell




Gwennie Halliday




Kathleen Hardiman



Eleanor Robertson




Audrey McGregor

There was a playoff for the losers of the 1st game:  

Winners:
Margaret Finlayson

Runners up:
P. K. MacWilliam




Eileen Motton




Valerie Hensby




Camilla Pogson



Laura Ross




Cathie McFarlane

There was also a closest to the jack competition:  


Winner:
Audrey McGregor

Runner-up:
P. K. MacWilliam
If the grass is greener on the other side of the fence, you can bet the water bill is higher.
SPA Curling

Here’s a report from Alan Bousquet and your editor:
I doubt if this group has recovered from the unbelievable results of last season’s playoff.  
In nothing less than a miracle, Dianne Huculak’s team stole the Division A playoffs.  They were down 7 to 1 in the 6th end when they took 6 in the 7th end then had a steal of 1 in the 8th for the win.  
Even James Botsford was shell shocked.  
So far I have had 53 emails from Dianne bragging about her victory.  

Here are the results of the regular season play:
Position

Team

Won

Tied

Lost
       Total


1

Bruce Blanchard
13

2

6

49

2

Zachary Wise

13

0

8

47

3

James Botsford
10

3

8

44

4

Steve Holdaway
10

1
           10

42

5

Joseph Wroblewski
10

0
           11

41

6

Alan Bousquet

 7

3
           11

38

7

Rick Hughes

 8

1
           12

38

8

Dianne Huculak
 8

0
           13

37

This has been a good season with a lot of close games but in the end the overall winners was Team Bruce Blanchard.   Congratulations to team members. 



T.J. Hebert


Laurie Blanchard



James Clark


Bruce Blanchard

Please note the position of Dianne Huculak’s team.
And in the playoffs, the results were as follows:


Division A
….it just can’t be…Team Huculak



Wayne Meyers





Wayne McDonald




Heather Boyle




Dianne Huculak
  B    Team Blanchard

    C     Team Wise

D    Team Holdaway

        T.J. Hebert


John Bethune

       Kathy Jue

        Laurie Blanchard


Shelly Walsh                     Michael Farsidakis 
        James Clark


Maxime Betournay           Gary Palamar
        Bruce Blanchard


Zackary Wise                    Steve Holdaway   
Congratulations to the winners.

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Canfir Curling
[image: image2.png]


Canfir begins its season on Sunday, September 30th. 
Canfir is a mixed social league of various ages and skill levels.   We play every Sunday from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.    We organize several social events at the MWCC throughout the season including a closing banquet.
This year’s committee members are Danny Boyd (President),
Nancy Duplessis (Vice President), Luc Arsenau (Treasurer) and 
Lisa LeMesurier (Secretary).
Canfir is actively looking for new curlers this season.  If interested, please contact 
Danny Boyd at dyobnad@bell.net for more information.
Happy Curling!

Here is the final regular season standings from last season:
Team Name


Wins
Losses
  Ties
Points
Team Rob Williams

  13
    6
    1         47
(Winner)

Team Danny Boyd

  12
    5
    3         47

Team Pierre Cadorette
  11
    8
    1         43

Team Brian Williams
  
  10
    9
    1         41

Team Nacy Gallant

   5
   14
    1         30

Team Bob LeMesurier
   5
   14
    1         30

Congratulations to:

Robert Alie




Jo-Ann Mumford




Charles Fields




Rob Williams
Q: 
Where do 60+ year olds look for fashionable glasses? 
A:
Their foreheads.

What’s Happening Over the Next Few Weeks?


October    2
-
Past President Ladder begins
 

     3
-
Day Ladies Opening Coffee Party


                 3
-
Wednesday Evening House League begins



     4
-
Grafton-Hunt Ladder begins
 


     5
-
Wilkinson begins



     6
-
Juniors competition begins




     7
-
Rolling Stones, Canfir and SPA curling begins




     9
-
Day Ladies Fun Day and Semi Annual Meeting



     9
-
Mixed Day Curling begins



   10
-
Day Ladies Executive Luncheon Bridge



26-28
-
The Dominion - Quebec Provincial Championships

 November 3
-
100th Anniversary Dinner 



       7
-
Mixed Day Curling Centennial Bonspiel
        December   1
-
Bowser and Blue
A 65 year old woman was arrested for shop lifting.   When she went before the judge he  

             asked her, "What did you steal?"
She replied: "A can of peaches."
The judge asked her why she had stolen them and she replied that she was hungry.   The 
           judge then asked her how many peaches were in the can.
She replied "6."
The judge then said, "I will give you 6 days in jail."
Before the judge could actually pronounce the punishment the woman's husband spoke 
          up and asked the judge if he could say something.
The judge said, " What is it? "
The husband said "She also stole a can of peas."
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